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The Last Temptations of Prayer 
by Rev. Benjamin Broadbent, Senior Minister 

 

 

 

This year during Lent we will explore “The Last Temptations of Prayer.” Many of us have questions about prayer 

that are hard to answer: Who am I praying to? What effect does praying have? What should I pray for? What’s the 

point?  
 

Over the six weeks of Lent, we will explore some temptations, or pitfalls, of prayer that we tend to slip into. Here 

are the first three, which echo the devil’s temptations of Jesus in Matthew 4:1-11: 

1. The Consumerist Temptation – ‘Prosperity Gospel’ preachers claim that God wants to shower material 

blessings upon those who pray. But is prayer about getting stuff from God, or is it about something else entirely? 

2. The Merit Temptation – Many of us approach prayer wanting to appear worthy of God’s love and attention. 

But hasn’t Jesus already assured us of God’s constant loving attention with no prerequisites or strings attached? 

3. The ‘Holy Expert’ Temptation – “Pastor, I need you to pray for me. You know how to pray, so I know God 

will be listening.” Is prayer really more effective when it’s done by professionals? 
 

“To clasp the hands in prayer,” Karl Barth once said, “is the beginning of an uprising against the disorder of the 

world.” During Lent, Christians endeavor to pray, not as a withering retreat from the world, but so that we might 

see the world, and learn to love the world, as God does. 
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GRIEF SUPPORT GROUP 
 

Join Grief Counselors Harry & Susanna Simms in the 

Fireside Room on Thursday evenings at 7PM as they 

facilitate a support group dealing with the pain of 

grief.  Losing a loved one, whether it be a recent 

loss, or from years past, can be difficult to process.  

Please call Harry or Susanna at 829-7769 if you have 

any questions.  The group meets each Thursday at 7PM in the Fireside 

Room.  There is no charge and the group is open to all. 
 
 

 

Name Tags? 
 

If your name tag has come up missing, or you don’t have a 

name tag, we’d like to get one for you!  And if you already 

have your name tag, please make a habit of clipping it on 

to help all of us remember your name! 
 

To get a new or replacement name tag, print C L E A R L Y the first and 

last name you would like to see on your church name tag.  Leave this 

request in the church office or collection plate:  
 

First Name ____________________________________________________________ 
 

Last Name_____________________________________________________________ 
 

 

 

 

Minister of Music, Brian Plaugher requests that you take a few 

moments and jot down the titles of your favorite hymns to 

help with future worship planning.  Please leave this in the 

collection plate or in the church office. 
 

Your Name: ___________________________________________________  
 

Favorite Hymns: _________________________________________________________  
 

 __________________________________________________________________________  
 

 __________________________________________________________________________  
 

FEBRUARY 2018 WORSHIP 

Sunday Worship Services are at 10:30 a.m. in the sanctuary 

Children’s Worship in the Chapel follows the Children’s Message 
 

Our 2018 Lenten theme for worship is “The Last Temptations of 

Prayer.” We will be exploring the pitfalls that get in the way of prayer. 
 

February 4 – 5th Sunday after Epiphany 

Today we gather for multi-generational worship with Holy 

Communion. The Handbell Ensemble provides worship music and Rev. 

Benjamin Broadbent, Senior Minister, preaches on Mark 2:13-17, “A 

Table Where All Are Welcome.”  
 

February 11 – 6th Sunday after Epiphany / Transfiguration 

Sunday 

On this last Sunday before the season of Lent, Rev. Broadbent 

preaches a sermon on Matthew 16:13-17:9, “Transfiguring Power.” 
 

February 14 – Ash Wednesday 

At 5:45 p.m., we gather in the chapel for an all-ages Ash Wednesday 

service, with Imposition of Ashes, followed by a soup supper at 6:15 in 

Fellowship Hall. 
 

February 18 – 1st Sunday in Lent 

On this first Sunday in Lent, we explore “The Consumerist 

Temptation,” that is, the tendency to make prayer about getting 

something from God. Rev. Broadbent preaches a sermon on Matthew 

4:1-4, the beginning of Jesus’ temptation in the wilderness. 
 

February 25 – 2nd Sunday in Lent 

Today we explore “The Merit Temptation” in prayer, the idea that we 

need to pray correctly or with the right spirit to merit God’s love and 

attention. Rev. Broadbent preaches on Matthew 4:5-7. 
 

Coming in March… Multi-Generational Worship with Holy 

Communion, “The Holy Expert Temptation,” “The Spectacle 

Temptation,” “The Formulaic Temptation,” Palm/Passion Sunday, 

Maundy Thursday, and Good Friday. 

 



 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

In the spirit of visioning our future and acknowledging that our group 

has evolved, Women's Fellowship will transition from the current 

separate organization with bylaws and its own treasury to a committee 

with a restricted fund within the church budget. Our focus will be to 

promote fellowship and service. We would also like to assist with whole 

church events and projects. Membership will continue to be open to all 

women of the church. 
 

Wednesday, February 14 

Meet at 3:00 in the Women's Fellowship office to write cards to those 

in need of cheer and comfort. Bring a favorite pen and any extra cards 

you may have. Thank you to those card writers who met on January 17: 

Pat Furber, Chris Jenkins, Bobbie Johanson and Sharon Olson.1 
 

Thursday. February 22 

Meet at the Sebastopol Senior Center at 11:30 to enjoy a delicious lunch 

for just $4. Call Dale Phillips to reserve your spot by Monday, February 

19: 707.695.0717. 
 

All women of the church are invited to participate in Women's 

Fellowship. Please join us for one or both of the above activities.  
 

UPCOMING: Women's Fellowship will be sponsoring a Prayer Shawl 

Ministry two Monday mornings a month. Please call Joanne Matson at 

823.5249 or Chris Jenkins at 829.2230 if you would like to join us or 

would like more information. 
 

BAKED GOODS FOR SUNDAY COFFEE HOUR 

We would like to stock up with goodies to share during our Coffee 

Hour!  If you have cookies, cake or some kind of treat we can serve after 

church, please bring it by the church wrapped for the freezer and we 

can save it for next Sunday.  Thanks! 

 

 

2 Rosie Edwards 18 Sonja Larssen 

3 Christian Roa  Alec Henelsmith 

4 Terry Beck  Nina Henelsmith 

 Nathan Knuth 19 John Henel 

6 Ellen Sullivan  Donna McPherson 

7 Barbara Wilson 20 Danelle Wilson 

 Reece Blackstone 22 Theresa Weigel 

11 Kathie Mayhew  Bethany Nelson 

 Alexandra DeSantis  Zachary Furber Dobson 

12 Charlotte Hildago 23 Jean Boal 

 Garrett Caldwell  Judy Davison 

14 Jennifer Halleck 24 Sophie Sherman 

 Sandy Hendrickson 26 Margaux Jame 

 Kiley Clark  Pam Ammondson 

15 Martha Kautz  Michael Murakami 

 Joan Carter  Benjamin Evans 

 Brian Wetzel 27 Nancy Mathews 

16 Parker Warner 28 Erika DelMonte 

17 Bella Emerson   

    
    
    



CHILDREN’S WORSHIP 
 

Children are a vital part of the congregation and are always welcome to 

stay and participate in worship with their families.  We welcome 

children of all ages in the sanctuary every Sunday, and strive to create 

worship services that are accessible for people of all ages.   
 

For children and parents who wish for an alternative, we invite children 

to begin worship in the sanctuary with their families, then continue 

worshiping in Children’s Worship.  After the Children’s Sermon, the 

Acolytes lead the group to the Chapel to continue worship with 

scripture, music, and offering, prayer, and Communion with Pastor 

Rachel.  At the end of Children’s Worship, the group will rejoin their 

families in the sanctuary.  
 

The February Hymn of the Month is “Be Thou My Vision,” which will be 

sung during the Multi-Generational Worship service on March 4th.  Our 

theme, Praying the Psalms, continues on February 11th, followed by the 

Season of Lent, which begins Ash Wednesday, February 14.   
 

Pastor Brian, our Minister of Music, is actively recruiting Musicians to 

participate in Children’s Worship.  If you are available to offer music in 

Children’s Worship one Sunday, please contact Pastor Brian, 

707.869.9120. 
 

We are grateful for all the volunteers who help in Children’s Worship! 

To help, please contact Pastor Rachel: rachelknuth@uccseb.org. 
     

Children’s Worship Themes 
 

Feb 4  Multi-Gen Worship in Sanctuary 
 

Feb 11 Psalm 30 Minister: Pastor Rachel;  

Musician: OPEN; Door Helper: Pete or Becca Emerson; 

Shepherd: OPEN 
 

Feb 18 Lent 1: “Turn” + “Open Us” Minister: Pastor Rachel;  

Musician: OPEN; Door Helper: Sohni Yaylian; Shepherd: OPEN 
 

Feb 25 Lent 2: Prayer Beads Minister: Pastor Rachel;  

Musician: OPEN; Door Helper: OPEN; Shepherd: Terri Harper 

BIBLE CLASS CONTINUES for 4/5TH GRADERS 

DURING the 9:00 AM FAITH FORMATION HOUR 
 

In February, Pastor Rachel will finish up a 

workshop for 4/5th graders on The Bible 

during the 9:00am Faith Formation Hour.  

This 6-week class is helping to prepare 

the students to receive their Bibles.   

 

We begin each class with a song to help memorize the books of the 

Bible.  We are looking at maps, timelines, and what the Bible looks like 

in its original languages.  The church will be gifting Bibles to students 

who attend a minimum of 3 classes.  The Bible ceremony will be in 

worship on February 18th, when we will "call each child by name" and 

present them with their Bibles.   
 

The class will cover... 

February 4     Gospels 

February 11   Acts + Epistles 

February 18   in worship – Bible Presentation to students  

                      completing the class. 

 
 

 

 

 

NEW LIFE FOR YOUR OLD EYEGLASSES / Hearing Aids 
 

Those old eyeglasses in your junk drawer are a great 

gift to someone in Mexico or South America 

through the Lions In Sight collection program.  Just 

put the glasses in the collection box in the church 

entry and they will be processed and eventually reach an eye 

glass clinic to help someone improve their vision.  Old hearing aids are 

also in demand.   
 

Here is an opportunity to re-use and recycle at the same time as helping 

someone in need.  If you have any questions about the eyeglass 

collection program, please ask Jerry Coleman, 707.861.9444. 

mailto:rachelknuth@uccseb.org


GODLY PLAY IS HAPPENING AT 9:00AM! 

Our Godly Play program continues in February for children 

Preschool-5th grade, in Room 5 at 9:00am. 4/5th graders who are 

not participating in The Bible class are invited to join Godly Play! 

 
9 am Feb 4 Parable of the Storyteller: OPEN 

      Great Pearl Door Helper: Sheina Slack Curtis 
 

9 am Feb 11 Parable of the Storyteller: Kristen DelMonte 

     Deep Well Door Helper: OPEN 
 

9 am Feb 18 Faces of Easter I  Storyteller: Kristen DelMonte 

   Door Helper: OPEN 
        

9 am Jan 28  Faces of Easter II  Storyteller: Kristen DelMonte 

    Door Helper:  OPEN 
 

In Godly Play, Storytellers memorize a story and present it with 

the children, using wooden pieces.  Door Helpers offer support as 

a ministry of presence, assisting children 

with art and “the feast.”  Often the 

Storytellers and Door Helpers find their 

involvement nourishes their spirits too! We 

are looking for more Storytellers and Door 

Helpers who are available to lead the 

program in the New Year.  If you’re interested in joining our Godly 

Play ministry, please contact Pastor Rachel, and she will be happy 

to talk more about it and send you a volunteer job description: 

rachelknuth@uccseb.org. 
 

REMINDERS FOR ALL OF US… 

Please turn out the lights, turn off the heat and lock the 

door if you are the last person leaving.   
 

Let’s all pitch in and do are part with recycling – but did 

you know – food contaminated containers (paper plates, 

napkins & cups) are not recyclable?  Did you know paper towels 

and tissues are not recyclable? Please pay attention to the Blue 

Recycling bins – they are for recyclable products only! 

 

L e t ’ s  M a k e  A  P l a n !  

 

An Educational Estate Planning Seminar 
F e b r u a r y  1 0 ,  2 0 1 8  

 

Community Church of Sebastopol will be holding an education 

seminar on TRUSTS, ESTATES & 

FINANCIAL PLANNING. Sponsored 

by the Memorial & Endowment 

Committee, with legal and financial 

planning expertise on hand to share 

their wisdom and answer your 

questions. Who is this for?  Church members and their friends – 
  

• Young Adults, Young Families getting started 

• Working People eyeing retirement 

• Seniors in their golden years 
 

The topics of discussion and panel of experts include: 
 

 The Early Years in Planning: Basic Legal Issues 

Everyone Faces Pre-retirement with Lorilee 

DeSantis, Attorney 
 

 Investments: Benefits & Risks over Time with Tim 

Moore, Financial Advisor 
 

 Later Years in Planning: Addressing Elder Issues 

with Beth Larssen, Attorney 
 

Mark your calendar and plan to join us on Saturday morning, 

February 10th, 2018, doors open at 9 am, with seminar from 9:30 

to 11:00 am in the Media Room.  We will have coffee and 

refreshments, time for questions and an opportunity to chat 

with our presenters following the presentations. Contact Jeff 

Boal with any questions 707.322.9458. 

 

Your planned giving puts . . .  

. . . Faith into action   . . . Hope into action   . . . Love into action 
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Mission & Outreach meets on the 2nd Monday of the month.  Their 

next meeting will be on Monday, February 12 at 7 PM in the Fireside 

Room. Coming on March 3 – Rapid Response Training – watch for more 

information coming soon.  

Christmas Ministries 

Thank you to all who contributed to our Christmas Ministries. We 

gathered: 

 $695 in gift cards for displaced SRJC students,  

 More than two cases of men’s underwear and warm socks, and  

 115 filled and wrapped shoeboxes delivered to the Homeless 

Services Center (56 of these were provided by Hillcrest Middle 

School, coordinated by Josephine Nirmala) 

 $2,586 for Alternative Gifts 

 $3,117 received from Christmas Eve offerings to be shared with 

Undocufund and the UCC Christmas Fund.  Thank you! 
 

Saturday Table 

On the second Saturday of each month, Mission & Outreach serves 

lunch in Fellowship Hall to our local homeless population.  If you would 

like to contribute to this effort, there are several ways to help:   
 

 Cash and check can be made out to the Community Church and 

designated for the homeless lunch 

 Soaps, shampoos and conditioner in sample or motel sizes 

 Thick tube socks, sweat shirts, jackets, etc. 

 Men’s walking/athletic shoes or boots 

 Tarps, rain ponchos, back packs 

 Disposable razors and shaving cream 

 Packaged toothbrushes & toothpaste 

 Hand sanitizer, Chapstick, insect repellent and sun screen 
 

Clothing items to do not have to be new, but they must be usable and 

clean.  Look for the collection bin in the church entry to drop off your 

donations.  Monetary donations should be left in the church office.  For 

more information or to volunteer, contact Joanne Matson at 823-5249 

or the church office at 823-2484.

 

On Wednesday, February 14, we will mark the 

beginning of the season of Lent with our Ash 

Wednesday service for all ages in Faith Chapel 

followed by a simple Soup 

Supper in Fellowship Hall. 
 

At 5:45 all ages are invited to 

an Ash Wednesday service in 

Faith Chapel.  Ashes will be 

available for those who would like to receive them as we start the 40 

day journey with Jesus to Jerusalem and Holy Week. 
 

Immediately following the service, you are invited to join us for soup in 

Fellowship Hall. 
 

 

Ukulele Group Meets on Fridays 
 

UkeStars on Fridays 
 

The UkeStars will continue to meet on Fridays in the 

Fellowship Hall for their jam sessions and weekly 

practice from 10-11:30 AM.  For information please 

call Vicki Reno at 827-3668 or email at vreno@comcast.net. 
 

 

Women’s Bible Study 
 

Women's Bible Study will meet each Wednesday in 

February at 10 am in the Fireside Room.  All women 

are welcome. 
 

February 7 – Isaiah 1-39 – Loss/Divine Judgement 

February 14 – Ash Wednesday Lenten Preparation 

Matthew 4:1-11 ‘Into the Wilderness – Our wilderness journey 

February 21 – Isaiah 7: The Prophet meets the King 

February 28 – Isaiah 39: Exile – Divine judgement fulfilled  
 

Questions?  Please contact Joanne Matson at 823-5249.  

 

 

M I S S I O N  &  
O U T R E A C H  

Ash 
Wednesday 
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February  2018 ! !  
 
 

Middle School (Grades 6-8) Sunday mornings from 9 – 10:15 am. 

High School Youth (Grades 9-12) gather at 6 pm, meeting from 7-8 pm. 
 

February 4   

9 -10:15 AM Middle School – Wrap Up! 

We will be wrapping up the entire curriculum from Echo The Story! 

Join us for our final wrap up and thoughts on what we have been 

discussing and exploring. 

6 – 8 PM High School – Capture! 

Curious?? Come join us and see what we will capture! 
 

February 11 Youth Group Olympics 

Competitive spirit?  Join us in a series of games and fun to see who 

will take home the gold! 

9 -10:15 AM Middle School 

6 – 8 PM High School 

 

February 18 

9 -10:15 AM Middle School – Capture! 

Curious?? Come join us and see what we will capture! 
 

High School – No regular High School Youth Group this weekend – its 

FebCamp!  If you are interested in attending FebCamp, sign up 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/feb-camp-tickets-41052099936?aff=es2. 

Contact Ross with any questions: 707.495.1507 
 

February 25 - Sacrifice 

What opportunities are we passing up? 

9 -10:15 AM Middle School 

6 – 8 PM High School  
 

Did you know you can check out the dates for Summer Camp 

already!!  Registration will be available in a few weeks, but to find the 

dates visit: https://ncncucc.org/yomcreg/ 

FAITH FORMATION HOUR 

There’s A Place for Everyone on Sundays 9:00-10:15am! 

Sunday mornings begin at 9:00am! We have a Faith Formation 

educational hour, with programming for people of all ages 9:00-

10:15am every Sunday morning.  The whole church joins in worship at 

10:30am, with the option for children to continue to Children’s Worship 

in the Chapel following the Children’s Sermon.   
 

Sunday Mornings Faith Formation 

A Place for Everyone at 9 am 

Who What Where 

Children Ages 0-3 Nursery Care Nursery – Room 4 

Children Preschool-

Grade 5  

Godly Play Rooms 5 & 6 

Children Grades 4 & 5  Bible Class Media Room 

Youth Middle School Youth Group Youth Lounge 

Youth High School Adult Offerings / 

Sun Evening 

Program 

Various / Youth Lounge 

Adults Bible Study Fireside Room 

Adults Lecture Series TBA Media Room 

Adults (Parents of Pre-

High Schoolers) 

Breakfast Club 

Hangout 

Fellowship Hall Kitchen 

Adults (Choir, 

Handbells, etc.) 

Music Preparation Music Room / 

Sanctuary 

 

 
 

YOUNG ADULT –  20/30’S GROUP  
 

Post high school, college students – all young adults – meet us at Hop 

Monk Tavern in Sebastopol  

 for our next 20/30’S GROUP  on the first Friday of the month: February 

2nd at 7PM. If you are interested or have questions, please Contact Ross 

Galleto at 707-495-1507 or rossgalleto@gmail.com. Hope you can join 

us for a visit and some good conversation! 

 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/feb-camp-tickets-41052099936?aff=es2


2 0 1 8  F A I T H  J O U R N E Y  
C O M M I T T E E  F O R  A D U L T  E D U C A T I O N  

 

Each year during Lent, we gather on Tuesday evenings to hear one of 

our church members share his/her story and how faith has helped to 

shape that story.  Easter is April 1 and we will meet on the five Tuesday 

evenings during Lent beginning February 20 through March 20 in Faith 

Chapel at 7 pm. 
 

Over the years, this has proven to be a meaningful experience for all 

who attend and a wonderful way to build community.  Your 

participation will make this event even more special.   
 

Watch for an updated list as we announce each of our faith journey 

presenters.  Here is what we know so far: 

February 20 – Patty Foster  

February 27 – Diane & Larry Stallings 
 

Soup suppers prior to the faith journey presentations have also been a 

big part of our Lenten tradition – and with your help, we hope to 

continue that tradition.  Tuesday evening coordinators are needed as 

well as a number of soup makers for each week.  Please contact Jane 

Huneke at 707.795.5451 or jane.huneke1@gmail.com if you would like 

to see the soup suppers continue.  You will notice on the calendar the 

soup suppers are noted with a question mark – help make the soup 

suppers a reality – volunteer today! 
 

M E N ’ S  G R O U P  

M O N T H L Y  M E E T I N G  S T A R T I N G  F E B R U A R Y  7  

Attendees of the Men’s Retreat invite you to join a monthly men’s 

group, meeting on the first Wednesday of the month at 6 pm in 

Faith Chapel.  The group will engage in a series 

of prayer, study and common action – a unique 

opportunity to reflect on one’s faith journey and 

make a deeper commitment to Christ.  No 

reservations needed – see you on February 7.  Contact Larry 

Stallings with any questions 210.421.3507. 

 Thank you to Bob Holland for 

pruning all the roses and keeping the 

bushes trimmed and to Keenan & 

Patty Foster for the colorful hanging 

basket of primroses!  Norma 

Watson, Irma Bachelor, Barbara 

Deedler, Barbara Wilson and Jerry Coleman for washing our shower 

towels   Thank you to Steve Beck for helping log our Sunday 

attendance each week.  Thank you to Tom Dilley for taking on the 

big job of replacing doors in Memorial Hall.   Thank you to Doris 

Rowe for cleaning and stocking the pews each week in preparation for 

Sunday Worship.   Thank you to Joanne Matson for her weekly help 

in the office.   Thank you to Chris Jenkins for your help preparing the 

newsletter.  Thank you to Bruce Matson for help with the church van 

maintenance.  

P R A Y E R  C O N C E R N S  

Prayers for Glenda Elvy as she works to regain speech and movement 

following a stroke; for Sabrina White, age 6, granddaughter of 

Suzanne White as she continues treatment for leukemia.  Dax Cohen, 

age 2, son of Calla Burton, as he undergoes treatment for leukemia; for 

Lucas Shimetz, grandson of Nancy Shimetz as he recovers from a 

broken femur; for Natalie Cramer, facing treatment for breast cancer; 

for all who are suffering from the flu this winter; for Louse Wakefield, 

age 101, the mother of Joyce Cox, who is in the hospital with 

pneumonia; prayers for Laurie Mitchell’s mother dealing with chronic 

lung disease; for all the undocumented persons and their advocates, 

seeking safety and justice. Prayer for Ginny Embry, following a bone 

marrow transplant. 
 

Condolences to Kathy Matthies upon the death of her father in 

December, to the Noguchi Family, mourning the passing of Kathy 

Noguchi, Tom and Pat Dilley upon the deaths of Pat’s brother, John 

Dunlap, and Tom’s sister, Dorothy Brown, both in December, to the 

family of Wilbur Plaugher who died at age 95 on January 13.



February 2018 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

28 
8:45 AM Nursery Care  

9:00 AM Faith Formation Hour - see below  

9:00 AM Middle School Youth, Grades 6-8  

10:30 AM Community Worship  

10:45 AM Children's Worship  

12:00 PM 127th Annual Meeting  

6:00 PM High School Youth Group  

29 30 31 
10:00 AM Staff Team  

10:00 AM Women's Bible Study  

4:45 PM Handbell Ensemble  

7:00 PM Church Council  

1 
7:00 PM Chancel Choir  

7:00 PM Grief Group  

2 
10:00 AM UkeStars  

7:00 PM 20/30's Young 

Adults at HopMonk  

3 

4 
8:45 AM Nursery Care  

9:00 AM Faith Formation Hour - see below  

9:00 AM Middle School Youth, Grades 6-8  

10:30 AM Multi-gen Worship  

6:00 PM High School Youth Group  

5 6 7 
10:00 AM Women's Bible Study  

4:45 PM Handbell Ensemble  

6:00 PM Men's Group  

8 
7:00 PM Chancel Choir  

7:00 PM Christian Education  

7:00 PM Grief Group  

9 
10:00 AM UkeStars  

10 
9:00 AM Estate 

Planning Seminar  

11:30 AM 2nd 

Saturday Lunch  

11 
Transfiguration Sunday  

8:45 AM Nursery Care  

9:00 AM Faith Formation Hour - see below  

9:00 AM Middle School Youth, Grades 6-8  

9:30 AM Faith In Action Team (FIAT)  

9:45 AM Visitation Ministry  

10:30 AM Community Worship  

10:45 AM Children's Worship  

11:45 AM Pastoral Relations Committee  

6:00 PM High School Youth Group  

12 
7:00 PM Mission & 

Outreach  

13 
4:00 PM Pastoral 

Relations 

Committee  

14 
ASH WEDNESDAY  

10:00 AM Staff Team  

10:00 AM Women's Bible Study  

3:00 PM Women's Fellowship  

4:45 PM Handbell Ensemble  

5:45 PM Ash Wednesday Service  

6:15 PM Ash Wednesday Soup 

Supper  

15 
7:00 PM Chancel Choir  

7:00 PM Grief Group  

16 
10:00 AM UkeStars  

17 
FebCamp for grades 

9-12  

18 
1st Sunday in Lent  

FebCamp for grades 9-12  

8:45 AM Nursery Care  

9:00 AM Faith Formation Hour - see below  

9:00 AM Middle School Youth, Grades 6-8  

10:30 AM Community Worship  

10:45 AM Children's Worship  

6:00 PM High School Youth Group  

19 
FebCamp for grades 

9-12  

20 
6:15 PM Soup 
Supper – possibly? 
 
7:00 PM Lenten 
Faith Journey 

21 
10:00 AM Staff Team  

10:00 AM Women's Bible Study  

4:45 PM Handbell Ensemble  

7:00 PM Board of Trustees  

22 
11:30 AM Women's 

Fellowship Circles Lunch @ 

Seb. Senior Center  

7:00 PM Chancel Choir  

7:00 PM Grief Group  

23 
10:00 AM UkeStars  

24 

25 
2nd Sunday in Lent  

8:45 AM Nursery Care  

9:00 AM Faith Formation Hour - see below  

9:00 AM Middle School Youth, Grades 6-8  

10:30 AM Community Worship  

10:45 AM Children's Worship  

6:00 PM High School Youth Group  

26 27 
6:15 PM Soup 
Supper – possibly? 
 
7:00 PM Lenten 
Faith Journey 

28 
10:00 AM Staff Team  

10:00 AM Women's Bible Study  

4:45 PM Handbell Ensemble  

7:00 PM Church Council  

1 
7:00 PM Chancel Choir  

7:00 PM Grief Group  

2 
10:00 AM UkeStars  

3 
9:30 -11:30 am Rapid 
Response Training 

 

Faith Formation Hour @ 9 am Sundays 
Godly Play, Pre-School-Grade5, Rooms 5 & 6 
Children’s Bible Class, Grades 4 & 5, Media Room thru February 18 
Middle School Youth, Grades 6-8, Youth Lounge 
Breakfast Club, Parents, Fellowship Hall 
Sunday Bible Class, Adults, Fireside Room 


